CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, December 21, 2010

3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Krabacher, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, Van Gaasbeck
Guests:
Dan Melzer
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from December 14, 2010 – amendments: item 3, 3rd bullet – “…the impact of offering a doctorate might be on the enrollment in the program’s master’s program.”; 5th bullet – “…to provide a doctorate but opposes the propriety of an Executive Committee endorsement at this time.” The minutes were approved as amended.
2.
Open Forum:

· Sheley advised that 3 departments, Criminal Justice, Kinesiology and Health Science and Psychology, have put in placeholders for impaction.
· Barrena expressed concern over the campus’s computer system being off-line for a period over break. There will be no access to email or any systems during the shut-down. The Committee discussed the lack of communication about the shut-down.
· Sheppard advised the Committee about the difficulties the librarians, student service professionals (academic-related) and coaches are experiencing following the policy on faculty awards, after the Senate changed the procedures in Spring 2010. The specific provision that is problematic is the selection committee. Also, the number of SSPARs on campus has dwindled. Sheppard informed the Committee that he authorized the consortium to operate under the old policy for 2010-11 while FPC examines the situation.

· Van Gaasbeck asked about the Graduation Initiative and when the Executive Committee would discuss it again. The Initiative needs to be examined by the Steering Committee.

· Barrena asked the Committee to consider how the recommendations concerning on-line evaluations might be brought to the Senate. What are the different options? Should the options be at the department level? By an individual? Not a tall? Barrena stated that the concerns are around the terms “written” and “standardized”. 

· Sheppard advised that he spoke to Larry Gilbert about the on-line directory and emeriti. According to Gilbert, emeriti have never been listed in the on-line directory and there is a low response rate from emeriti in providing their information for inclusion in the directory. The Committee discussed the problems the campus has with just keeping the directory up-to-date with present employees. 
3. Class size – discussion included the following:
· 1, 2, and 6 seem to be more statements of philosophy or principles that can’t be operationalized.
· Barrena stated that General Education policy sets class size limits on certain courses, namely composition and critical thinking. Have these morphed into guidelines versus policies? Sheppard recalled that when the class size limits were approved by the Senate, they were not approved by the President, leaving discretion to the departments. Barrena asked that the policy language be examined. 
· Special designations for specific courses – there was not a lot of support for special designations. Why wouldn’t math or science classes be considered? Specifically identifying courses for “protection” could lead to other programs to want the same status or have these courses be targets. Is it possible to create a policy? The Committee agreed to refer recommendations 3 and 4 and a general statement or principles to CPC and invite faculty from the Math department to testify. Sheppard suggested that the GE/GRPC might review the recommendations as well, since some of them are focused on GE classes. Melzer stated that if caps on Writing Intensive courses are changed, the Writing Intensive requirement should be modified. Melzer stated that a WI course with 5,000 words of writing with feedback being taught to a class of 45 is not valid. 
· The question of equity with regard to teaching assignments in large classes (i.e., when and for what levels of enrollment do faculty get additional WTU credit for teaching a large class?) was referred to FPC.

· The Committee recommended that Sheppard update the Senate on what’s happening with the recommendations.

4.
Academic Priorities – continued discussion included:
· Miller updated the Committee on the last actions/discussion points. The Committee left off at implementation.
· What is the definition of “data points”? Data sets are based on common things provided through OIR, e.g., student graduation rate, cost per FTEs, etc. The data sets included should be identified in advance by the Select Committee.

· Ultimately, programs need to trust the Select Committee and the process. This trust will depend on how the members of the Select Committee are selected. The process must be vague due to the wide variety of programs on campus. 

· Shall the process have provisional rankings so the programs can respond? The rankings should not be written in stone – there should be a mechanism to revisit the rankings and policy and for programs to be re-ranked.

· Shall the process be reviewed every 3 years by a Select Committee? Who is responsible for doing the periodic review? A joint administrative/faculty team? Will this be too onerous for programs given their existing requirements of program review? 
